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Principal’s Message  
Dear Parents, 

Welcome back to another fantastic year! This is the first 
opportunity we have had to say hello after the phones 
and photocopier were taken out by lightning. 

We are so pleased to see the big smiles on our 
returning students and those of our new Kindies! 

Changes to Learning Spaces 
The school is already going through some 
transformational change as we have swapped the 
Library and Classroom areas. This will enable us to 
utilise the learning spaces more effectively. Miss Kerr 
will retain her room to use with small focus groups.  

Morning Routine 
Upon arrival, students place their bags in the weather 
shed, take out fruit for sharing and their drink bottles. 
Equipment will be available for both quiet and active 
interests, including the sandpit and tennis court. 
Classrooms will remain locked in the mornings to allow 
teachers to set up learning activities for the day. 
Unfortunately, the playground is out of bounds due to 
storm damage. We have had the area assessed by DET 
Assets who are doing their best to make it a safe area 
once again.  

Assemblies 
Stay tuned for assemblies this year! We will have one in 
Week 7 this term, date to be confirmed, and then two 
per term after that. This will be a wonderful 
opportunity for students to celebrate their learning 
with their families. 

 
 

Planned Building Repairs 
You will have noticed fencing around the Cultural 
Centre. The roof on this building is being replaced, 
followed by the Library, and works should be completed 
by the last week of March. Students have adapted to 
the changes beautifully; parents and carers are asked to 
be mindful that children will be walking along the fence 
across the top of the driveway. Delivery and work trucks 
will also be entering our school so please take care. 

P&C Meeting 
I look forward to seeing you at next week’s P&C 
Meeting. I will explain the direction we are heading this 
year, give you examples of how we use our learning 
spaces and discuss future improvements to our school. 

I am looking forward to a great year, 

Annette Hartley 

P & C Meeting  
2:00pm next 
Wednesday 

 

Don’t forget swimmers, towel & $2 
on Monday & Tuesday 

Next week 
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Coming Events 
TERM 1 - 2019 

               
Week 5  
Mon 25 Feb – Swimming leaving school at 12:30 returning 
by 3:00. $2 entry 
Tues 26 Feb – Swimming leaving school at 12:30 returning 
by 3:00. $2 entry 

Wed 27 Feb – P&C AGM Meeting 
2:00pm ALL WELCOME 
Week 6  
Mon 4 March – Swimming leaving school at 12:30 returning 
by 3:00. $2 entry 
Tues 5 March – Swimming leaving school at 12:30 returning 
by 3:00. $2 entry 
Fri 8 March – Excursion to Jugiong Writer’s Festival for 
Small Schools 
Week 7 
Thurs 14 March – Ed Centre visit Gundagai High School 
Year 7 – BBQ lunch 

 

 
 

 
 

 
Our Kindys are busy learning 

 

 

SWIMMING 
We are all having fun at the pool  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 

The Brungle Tumut Local Aboriginal Lands Council have 
kindly offered their bus to us for swimming lessons at 
Gundagai for the next two weeks. Uncle Neil Bulger will 
be giving us his time to get us to and from Gundagai 
pool on Monday & Tuesday.  

 
  

 
We will put more pics in next week’s newsletter of the Hogs for the 

Homeless visit. 

 
HAPPY 6th Birthday to Caleb today! 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Gundagai Netball Clinic  
Saturday 23 February 2019  
Join an Australian netballer for an afternoon of fun netball drills and skills, 
followed by a sausage sizzle and swim across the road at the local pool.  
Time: 3.00pm—5.00pm  
Age: 6-14 year olds  
Cost: $50 per person (includes an SP Netball t-shirt and bag and pool entry and 
sausage sizzle)  
Bring: Water bottle and comfortable clothes  
For registration please contact Carmel Lemon on  
0418 432 654  
 



 
 

 
 


